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November 2023 

Dear Parents & Carers 

We have had lots of excitement in school over the last few weeks: children have been cooking and making sal-
ads; Year 5 are making good progress in their trombone lessons and we have created some wonderful artwork 
across the school. We have been working hard in school and are looking forward to enjoying some of the activi-
ties to come: the Christmas Fete, Nativity, Christmas show and Christmas lunches. Thank you for continuing to 
support your children in reading everyday and in getting to school on time - please remember to allow yourselves 
some extra time to travel, now the weather is starting to turn icy. Enjoy the next few weeks and the Christmas 
break when it arrives.              Mrs Carr 

Household Support Fund Discretionary Grant Vouchers 

You will receive a code to redeem for a £30 supermarket voucher for each eligible child from our new provider 

Sodexo.  This money is designed to help families with their essential living costs during the holiday. 

Foodbank Referrals 

If you need a foodbank referral please contact Mrs Carr or Mrs 
Gaffney.  Please note there is now a limit on the number of food par-
cels a family can have in a year. 

missis kaarumaayi soujanya bhakshana സംഭാഷണം 

Nemokamas pokalbis apie maistą su ponia Carr. 

Cost of Living Support 

Suffolk County Council have issued a 

useful document detailing support on 

offer to Suffolk residents. https://

suffolk.pagetiger.com/cost-of-living-

support/scc1?ptia=n 

Safeguarding 

Please make sure that you are not on the school site before 8:30 am (unless you are taking children to breakfast 
club) in the morning. In the afternoon, please do not come onto the site before 3pm, the end of the day is 
3:10pm. Thank you. 

Car Parking 

The school car park is not for parents to use at the start and end of the school day.  If you have car park permit, 

please ensure you park considerately and do not block others in.  The gate should be closed—you may open this 

but please ensure you close it behind you.  Inconsiderate parking may result in your permit being withdrawn.  

Lateness to School 

A reminder that the start of the school day is now 08:40.  Playground gates will close at 08:40. Pupils should be 

in school and ready to learn by this time.  Pupils arriving after 08:40 are LATE and need to enter school via the 

school office where you will be asked to sign your child in.   

SEN  

Mrs Gaffney will ensure that Mr Shaw our new SENDCO is fully up to date with the work that she has been doing 
with children on the school SEN register.  A thorough handover will take place so that all SEN work will carry on 
smoothly and efficiently. 

https://suffolk.pagetiger.com/cost-of-living-support/scc1?ptia=n
https://suffolk.pagetiger.com/cost-of-living-support/scc1?ptia=n
https://suffolk.pagetiger.com/cost-of-living-support/scc1?ptia=n


Reception 

We celebrated Bonfire night by making our own bonfire pictures, used paper and 

lolly sticks to make our own poppies for Remembrance Day and we made Pudsey 

masks for Children in Need.  

Staff Update 

We would like to wish Mrs Gaffney good luck and say a big thank you for her hard work in the school as Acting 
Deputy Headteacher, DSL and SENCo since 2022. She has been a great support for many staff and families in the 
school in her time here.  She will be leaving at the end of December to be a full time SENCo in an Ipswich school.  

Mrs Thorpe will be taking over as Deputy Headteacher and DSL from January. We have enjoyed working with her 
this half term, as she has been getting to know the children, the staff and the curriculum in her role as Year 1 
teacher.  

Mr Shaw will take up the role of SENCo in January. Mr Shaw has been working with Mrs Gaffney to get to know 
the needs of the children on the SEND register. He will be supported by other SENCos with schools that we are 
currently working with. We are very pleased that we have appointed a SENCo from within the school, who al-
ready knows the needs of our children.  

Miss Gooderham will continue to work with classes and children across the school. She will spend most of her 
time in Year 1 and Year 5 when Mrs Thorpe and Mr Shaw need time to fulfil their other roles.  

Mr Canham will shortly complete his teacher training and will take over as Year 2 teacher in January.  He has 
worked with the class before and many children in the class have attended his afterschool sports clubs. He will 
be well supported by Mr Shaw, who will be his mentor.  

We have also been joined by two new midday supervisors: Mrs Osborn and Miss Everson and two new teaching 
assistants: Miss McKenna & Mrs Dimova.   

We will be very sad to be saying goodbye to Mrs Terry at the end of December. She has worked in the school 
office since 2014. In her time at Chilton she has supported me greatly in my role, as well as staff, children and 
families. Lots of the work she does is behind the scenes and has contributed to the running of the school and the 
positive steps we have made.  She will be going to work in school finance in another Trust.  Although we will 
miss her, we wish her luck!           Mrs Carr 



Year 2 

Year 2’s have been learning how to prepare food safely as part of their DT lessons. They had a great 
time chopping, grating and slicing salad vegetables to make colourful jam jar salads. Everyone was 
very pleased with their work and took their salads home for tea.  

TT Rock Stars Competition 

Between 27th November and 15th December we will be taking part in a TT Rockstars competition against all of 
the other schools in the CET. Children in Years 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 will be able to take part in school and at home. 
Please encourage your child to participate at home in the evenings and at the weekends. Knowing the times 
tables really helps the children become confident mathematicians and we are keen to support them. We would 
also love to win the competition again! 

Year 6 

Year 6 had a fantastic full day of DT on Friday, looking at gears/pulleys and finally making prototypes of our own 
Ferris wheels that could potentially hold our weight and work successfully if built to scale! Year 6 demonstrated 
exceptional team work and made some really impressive models together. 

Children in Need 

We had a great day celebrating Chil-
dren in Need.  Thanks to your dona-
tions we raised £155.73.  

 



Friends of Chilton 

The Friends will hold their Christ-

mas Fete on Friday 1st Decem-

ber. Tickets to visit Santa can be 

purchased on arrival at the Fete.  

Santa will also visit each class 

during the afternoon so all chil-

dren have the chance to say hel-

lo!   

The Friends have kindly agreed 

to fund a Christmas lunch for all 

pupils again this year.  Christmas 

lunch will be on Tuesday 19th 

December.  Children may wear a 

Christmas jumper with their uni-

form on this day.  

Attendance 

If your child is absent from school, please ensure you  contact 

us either by leaving a message on the absence line or email; 

office@chilton.suffolk.sch.uk. 

Please provide full details of the reason for absence and 

avoid using phrases such as “not feeling well”, “poorly” or 

“sick”.  

Where possible medical and dental appointments should be 

made outside of the school day.  We require evidence from 

the Dr/Dentist in order to authorise these absences.  

PE Days  

A reminder of PE days.  

Reception Friday 

Year 1  Wednesday 

Year 2  Tuesday 

Year 3  Tuesday 

Year 4  Thursday 

Year 5  Thursday 

Year 6  Wednesday 

PE Kit Reminder 

A polite reminder that as we enter the colder and wetter weather, please could you ensure that your child has 
the appropriate clothing to take part during their PE lessons. Where possible PE lessons are taught outside, 
therefore a reminder that our  PE kit consists of the following items: 

Blue school jumper (no hoodies) 

Plain black shorts/ leggings/ tracksuit trousers 

Plimsolls/Trainers (black soles) 

Plain black tracksuit bottoms, top and jumper (Outdoor PE) 

No jewellery (Please ensure that earrings are not worn on PE days) 

Earrings are not permitted in PE lessons to ensure the safety of the individual and other children within the 
class. Tape can only be worn to cover earrings in the first 6 weeks after the child has had their ears 
pierced. The class teacher will be vigilant with which activities the child can safely take part in. The school 
swimming service (Vertas) does not allow earrings to be worn during swimming lessons, so therefore they must 
be removed.  

Christmas Tree Festival 

All classes have created decora-

tions for the Chilton Tree on dis-

play at St Peter’s & St Mary’s 

Church, Stowmarket for this 

year’s Christmas Tree Festival. 



Apply for a School place in Reception 2024/2025 

If you have a child born between 1st Sept 19—31/08/2020 you must apply for a full-time Reception year school 

place 15 January 2024.  To apply for a place visit: 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/schools/school-places/apply-for-a-primary-school-

place-2024-2025 

Invitation to a Christmas Craft afternoon 

 

Reception and Year 1 classes would love to invite you to a fun and festive craft afternoon on  

Thursday 7th Dec at 1:30 

in Reception class. 

Please bring your best Seasonal cheer! 

Christmas at Chilton 

Friday 1st December—Friends Christmas Fete 3:10-4:30pm 

Thursday 7th December—Yr R & 1 Christmas Craft at 1:30pm 

Monday 18th December— Singing Club performance in the hall 3:20-4:00pm 

Tuesday 19th December—Christmas Lunch—children may wear a Christmas jumper/hat with school uniform 

Wednesday 20th December— Yr R & 1 Nativity Performance 1:30pm 

Thursday 21st December—Booster Cushion performance of Goldilocks & The 3 bears Plus 

Whole School Dates 
A complete list of next year’s term dates are available on our website;  

http://www.chilton.suffolk.sch.uk/web/term_dates_20232024/523751 

 

Thursday 21st December 2023—Last day of term 

 

Friday 5th January 2024—PD Day 

 

Monday 8th January 2024—Pupils return to school 




